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In the beauty of the
world that surrounds

us...



Reveal yourself to us,
O Lord.



In the faces of all

those who seek justice
and compassion…



Reveal yourself to us,

O Lord.



In the quiet stillness of
our hearts…

Reveal yourself to us,
O Lord.



 Amen




DEAR PARENTS AND CARERS,
A message from Principal Marisa Matthys
Welcome to Term 4 
I welcome everyone back for Term Four, 2021. What joy to finally know that our
students and staff will start to return to onsite learning. The last term for this school
year seems to have arrived very quickly and as it is always an action-packed term even
in another year of Covid, we hope that everyone feels excited and as eager to return to
some sense of normality as we do.

I anticipate that for our Year Six students this will be a memorable term, particularly as
it includes their graduation. Although at present the restrictions are preventing us
from gathering as level groups, Staff will find creative ways to support our Year Six
students and all students. I feel positive this will be a wonderful term for all students,
parents and staff.

Return to Onsite Learning for Prep to Year 6
The Victorian Government has announced a staged return to onsite learning in Term 4,
with all students returning onsite by Friday 5 November. From the start of term until
the return of all students onsite, schools will operate both onsite and remote and
flexible learning. Our Staff are so grateful that we will finally be permitted to return to
onsite learning. As communicated, our Prep students and Prep teachers will return on
Monday 18th October until Wednesday 20th October. Essential workers children and
vulnerable students in other years levels will also be supervised onsite. Our students
had been onsite a total of 89 days this year or approximately 18 weeks. I congratulate
each and every family in our community and all staff for persevering and
demonstrating such great resilience and for continuing the consistency and high
quality learning. We miss you all terribly and look forward to next week and beyond.
 
Students will return to onsite learning in a staged way. Ventilation strategies, wearing
masks and continuing to follow health advice will help maintain schools as safe places.
Camp Australia our OSHC (before and after school care) is open to children attending
school on the relevant day for the year level and other children eligible for onsite
supervision and learning.
 
At this stage, the canteen is unable to open. We will inform everyone when it will be
able to resume. Uniforms will continue to be ordered through our admin team.



Remote Prep 2022 Information and Welcome Evening 
An invitation was sent to all Prep 2022 families to join us via Google Meet on Thursday 21st October at 7pm for our Prep
2022 Information and Welcome Night. Thank you to all the families who have already accepted the invitation. At this
event we will introduce the classroom teachers, the school leaders and community members. We will discuss
transition and provide specific information about Prep. I look forward to meeting all of our Prep 2022 families.
 
Prep 2022 Transition
At this stage the Health Department is asking us to defer our Prep 2022 transition sessions. We have been informed
that we will have more information after the 19th of October. I will discuss options at the Prep Information evening.
 
Planning for 2022
It is that time of year when I begin to plan for class groupings and staffing for the following year. If, for some reason,
your child will not be returning to St Mary’s in 2022 (apart from our Year 6 students) please send me an email or phone
me. It is important that I am aware for future planning.

School Hats
Just a reminder, school hats are to be worn during all outside activities, by all students and staff.

School Fence
Finally the work to construct a fence along the oval and driveway and widen the footpath is finished. We are just
waiting on the gates. This fence will provide child safety and enhanced security for all staff and students. I commend
Helen Anderson (Previous Principal) and the MaD Team who initiated this project several years ago. It is now finally
coming to fruition. Thank you to all families in our St Mary’s community, especially the Parents Association, for raising
much needed funds over the years to support this project. It looks fantastic!

Work Permits
Thank you to all essential workers who continue to provide their updated work permits. Following the State
Government's announcement regarding COVID restrictions for Melbourne. The school has had to review provisions of
on-site supervision for students. I am conscious that I am required to have as many staff as possible working from
home and limit commuting to work. In the COVID Safe Instructions the school is required to keep a register of all
students on-site aligning with Work Permits and justification for Vulnerable students. We ask that all authorised
workers send in updated Work Permits and ensure you provide your days and hours as outlined on the permits.

Farewell and Thank you
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Tanya Searl for her 18 years of dedication to our children at Camp
Australia. The Searl Family are moving down to the beach to be close to family.




OUR VISION



St. Mary's is a
dynamic Catholic

community of
empowered

learners engaging
justly in the world.

Return and Use of iPad Devices
Any students who borrowed iPads are requested to bring the iPad to
school on their days of onsite learning to ensure there are enough
devices. The iPads will be sent home with the students when they are
remote learning.

Visitors to St Mary’s
The use of Service Victoria QR codes for electronic record keeping is
now mandatory in all schools to enable the effective contact tracing of
any COVID-19 cases. At this stage, unfortunately, parents are not
permitted to enter the school premises. Essential visitors to our school
admin building must comply with density limits, face mask
requirements, QR code check-ins and practise respiratory etiquette and
good hand hygiene. Once volunteers are permitted to resume, they will
be required to sign in and provide their vaccination status.
 
Mask Wearing
As per the latest organisational guide, for all school settings, the
Victorian Chief Health Officer directs students in Year 3 to Year 6 to
wear face masks when indoors on school premises, unless an exception
applies. He also recommends that all other children wear face masks
when at school, attending an OSHC program. 

A message from Principal Marisa Matthys,  continued.

God Bless,

Marisa Matthys

Principal
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Reconciliation 

Faith Night
Session 1: 5:30pm-

6:30pm
Session 2: 7pm-8pm

Year 6 Circus
Skills Program



Years 1-5 Dance &

Gym 
9-10 am & 1-2pm



Year 6 Circus Skills

Program
Years 1-5 Dance &

Gym, 9-10 am & 1-2pm

Year 6 Circus Skills
Program



Years 1-5 Dance & Gym 

9-10 am & 1-2pm

Parents Association 
Meeting 
7:00 PM 

Mission Mass,
9:15-10:15am



Virtual Prep 2022

Info & Welcome
Evening, 7-8pm

Reconciliation
Commitment

Mass
6:30-7:30pm

Reconciliation
Commitment

Mass
10am-11am &

5pm-6pm

Reconciliation
Reflection Day

9am-3:30pm

Whole School
House Sports

Day

NOV



1 4 5 6

7 8 9 10 1 1 1 2 1 3

S M T W T F S
Prep 2022
Transition

Morning
TBC

2 3

Year 6 Circus Skills
Program



Years 1-5 Dance & Gym 

9-10 am & 1-2pm

Year 6 Circus Skills
Program



Years 1-5 Dance & Gym 

9-10 am & 1-2pm

Prep 2022
Transition

Morning
TBC

Sacrament of
Reconciliation

(2021 Cohort)
5:30-6:30pm & 7-

8pm

Working Bee
Year 3
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Cyber Safety
Project - Parent

Online Event,
7pm - 8pm

Prep 2022 
Transition Morning

TBC



Parents Association
Meeting, 7-8pm

Year 6 Circus Skills
Program



Years 1-5 Dance & Gym 

9-10 am & 1-2pm

29 3028

Year 5
Anointing

Mass, 11am-
12pm

 Years 1-5 Dance
& Gym 

9-10 am & 1-2pm

Family Life
6pm-8:30pm

School
Closure
Report

Writing

Public
Holiday

Cup Day

DEC
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School
Closure

Planning Day

Feast of
Immaculate
Conception

Mass, 9:15am -
10:15am

Carols Night,
7-8pm

 Years 1-5 Dance
& Gym 

9-10 am & 1-2pm

End of Year
Thanksgiving

Mass, 9:15-11:15am



Year Six
Graduation TBC

1 5

Handover Day
Administration

Staff

Final
Assembly

2021



INFORMATION
REGARDING
SCHOOL FEES
DUE DATE: 15TH OCTOBER 2021

Thank you to all families who have paid their 2021 School Fees! St
Mary's appreciates your prompt payment.



**Fees for 2021 are due by the 15th October 2021**

Unless otherwise arranged with Rochelle or Marisa, all fees are due by the 15th of October.
Please keep in mind that if you have a payment plan set your final payment date will differ.
Your final 2021 statement will be sent in the first few weeks of Term 4. 

ATTENTION Year Six Parents
If your youngest child is in Year Six and is leaving St Mary's, or your Year Six has a younger
sibling continuing, it would be appreciated if all fees are settled by the 15th of October. All
outstanding fees will roll over to next year regardless if you are finishing at the school. If you
find you have a large amount owing please set up a direct debit form attached. For further
information regarding payment of fees please contact Rochelle.
accounts@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au

Payment Plans
A small regular payment shows your commitment to paying your fees. All outstanding fees
will roll over to the next year so it is a great idea to set up a payment plan to chip away at it.
If you would like to set up a payment plan please download one of the forms from
https://www.smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au/school-fees/ and email to Rochelle at
accounts@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au

Payment details for School Fees
If you wish to make a payment for your school fees this can be done via Bank deposit or Credit
Card.

School Bank Account details are:
St Marys School Account
BSB 083 347 Account 647033719

Please use your five digit account number found on your statement and surname as
reference.

If you wish to make a Credit Card payment please email your Name, Credit Card Number,
Expiry Date and amount you wish to pay to:
accounts@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au

THANK YOU AND BEST WISHES
FINANCE OFFICE



Prep S
Hugo C
For being a resilient student who always
applies yourself to your learning. I am so
proud of the achievements you have
made this year.

Alexander R
For always attending Google Meets with
a positive attitude and asking engaging
questions. It has been a pleasure to see
your outstanding achievements. 

Prep D

Billie S
For the great work you are submitting on
Seesaw and continuing to do your very
best. Super proud of you Billie!!!

Chloe G
For trying hard to contribute to classroom
discussions and for the focus you show when
completing learning tasks. Thank you for your
wonderful work!

Prep KB

Aengus M
For beginning Term 4 positively and for demonstrating
a resilient attitude throughout all of remote learning.
You always have a smile to greet your classmates on our
Google Meets and participate in all aspects of remote
learning. Awesome job Aengus!

Milla B
For beginning Term 4 in such an engaged manner. You
always arrive prepared to learn at your Google Meets
and engage with your peers respectfully. It has been a
pleasure to watch all your hard work throughout remote
learning. A wonderful effort Milla.

1MZ
Hudson BW
For creating an excellent talk to share at assembly
with your peers all about the Mathematics learned
in Term 3. You spoke clearly and with enthusiasm
and shared many details about each topic with
your peers. Fabulous job Hudson!

Chelsea M
For willingly reading and practising the
Acknowledgement of Country at our level assembly in
Term 3. You read so beautifully and reverently Chelsea!
Well done!

1V
Shelby N
For your wonderful enthusiasm and contributions
during Italian practice. You have an excellent
understanding of the vocabulary we have learned and
demonstrate the gestures so eagerly. Thank you for your
amazing work Shelby!

Scarlett N
For your engagement and positivity in our wellbeing
meet. Thank you for sharing your wonderful story and
illustrations with us. Your creativity is fantastic! Keep up
the amazing work Scarlett. 

1W

2P
Xavier L
For the positive and ready to learn attitude you
bring to each Google Meet. You are always
looking on the bright side and choosing joy.
Each day you bring smiles to the faces of both
your peers and your teachers. 

Oliver S
For tackling remote learning with a determination to
succeed and resilience to overcome challenges. Your
confidence to participate in google meets and share your
ideas has grown and I am so proud of you. Keep up the
great work Oliver. 

2M
Henrik K
For being so friendly and genuinely interested
in others. Your smile is infectious as you bring
such joy to our class!

2S

3G

3S

3L

Dejan J
For always having such a positive attitude
during Google Meets! You participate
respectfully and always work hard. Great job!

Sofia T
For working hard to complete all of your
remote learning tasks to a high standard and
always trying your best. Well done!

Breena S
For responding to feedback about ways to
make your writing more interesting. Keep up
your growth mindset and willingness to
continue to learn.

Leo C
For working hard onsite and putting a great deal of
effort into remote learning tasks, particularly the
recount writing about the holidays. Well done Leo, you
spread joy wherever you go. Keep up the great effort
super star.

Tahli D
For the enormous amount of effort and detail you put
into completing all remote learning tasks. Tahli, you go
above and beyond with your SeeSaw tasks and you
complete such thoughtful reflections. I particularly enjoy
saying good morning to your cat, Penny on Google Meet! 

Michael C
For demonstrating independence and
resilience with online learning tasks, and
organisation with uploading your work onto
Seesaw. You are a valued member of our
class. Keep up the good work, Michael!

Hayley S
For demonstrating dedication and
engagement with online learning. You
consistently contribute to our Google Meets
and give your best effort in your learning
tasks. We’ve loved having you in 3G, Hayley.

Jack H
For demonstrating resilience and putting your
full effort into all of your remote learning tasks.
Your smile and positive energy make our
Google Meets a better place to be.

Kiera K
For always putting your full effort into every
remote learning task and the positive energy
you bring to all your Google Meets. Keep it up
Kiera!

Student of the WeekStudent of the Week

4HW
Zak M
For your dedication to attending Google Meets and
determination to remain positive during challenging
times. You have made a conscious effort to attempt all
activities this term and your hard work doesn’t go
unnoticed! Well done Zak.

Charlie G
For the incredible effort you put into all remote
learning tasks, particularly this week's InquiRE. You
demonstrated how you follow in Jesus’ Footsteps
everyday with your profound video. We are so
impressed with your work ethic and willingness to be
challenged, Charlie. Well done.

Seraphima B
For putting in a lot of effort into home
learning and always asking questions to
extend your thinking. Keep up the brilliant
work.

Nate M
For always striving to complete your work to a
high standard. You have put in a great deal of
effort into maintaining a positive attitude and
being actively engaged in all Google Meets.



4L

4M

5G

5V

5W

6O
Keith M
For being a great help onsite while Mr
O’Reilly is away and for trying hard with
Google classroom tasks. 

Isla R
For being respectful and hard
working during remote learning. 

6B
Zoe H
For displaying resilience throughout
Remote Learning and putting a lot of
effort into your work! Keep up the hard
work!

Jacob O
For displaying perseverance throughout
Remote Learning and remaining focused.
Keep up the hard work!

6C
Archer W
For being resilient and persevering
through Remote Learning, I have seen
you work so hard and I am so proud of
your achievements.

Emily L
For sharing your love and enthusiasm for
reading. You bring joy to us by sharing good
books and you also bring joy to my world by
giving me amazing books to read. Thank you
Emily!

Calista D
For demonstrating your fantastic job with
adding detail to your online tasks. You
continue to put in your best effort whilst
online, amazing job Calista! 

Mikayla P 
For demonstrating a positive attitude and
willingness to contribute throughout all of our
google meet sessions. You continue to put in
your best effort in all of the remote learning
tasks. Well done Mikayla! 

Zoe D
For consistently submitting high standard work
with excellent detail and applying yourself to all
areas of the curriculum. For amazing persistence
and perseverance with remote learning, you are a
star!

Junah
For producing excellent work in all areas and
for being so wonderfully self managed and
positive about your learning. It is wonderful to
see that you are so engaged and motivated
with your learning. 

Matthew S
For beginning Term 4 in such an engaged manner. You
always arrive prepared to learn at your Google Meets and
engage with your peers respectfully. It has been a
pleasure to watch all your hard work throughout remote
learning. A wonderful effort Matthew.

Giada
For doing a fantastic job with all your online
learning tasks. You always contribute to our
Google Meets and give your best effort to all your
learning. Keep up the great effort 

Sebastian C
For doing a fantastic job with all your online
learning tasks.You always contribute to our
Google Meets and give your best effort to all
your learning. Keep up the great effort Seb!

Eoin B
For being a respectful and active participant in
our classroom discussions. I love the creative
way you share your learning Eoin - keep up
the wonderful work!

Marco V
For doing a fantastic job with all his online
learning tasks.You always try your best.
Keep up the great effort Marco!

Emerson B
For doing a fantastic job settling in at a
new school. You are always trying your best
with your learning. Keep up the great effort
Emerson!

Art

Student of the WeekStudent of the Week

Sport

Music & Drama

Science & Digi Tech

Italian

Oliver J 6O - For great effort attending weekly meets and submitting creative Art work
Clara S 4HW - For displaying great enthusiasm and creating amazing artworks during
remote learning.
Lily K 1MZ - For being an enthusiastic and creative artist. Thank you for all of the
amazing videos you have submitted.

Eva B 6B
For such a great attitude during Physical Education Meets
and always challenging yourself to improve and learn new
skills. Also, fantastic work investigating fruits and vegetables
and the vitamins and minerals that help keep different parts
of our body healthy. Keep up the great work Eva.

Olivia B Prep KB
For such an amazing effort to improve your ball bouncing skills
with your left hand. It was very challenging for you Olivia but
you kept trying and didn’t give up, improving your left hand
skills in such a short time. Also a great effort investigating
vitamins and minerals in fruits and vegetables that help keep
different parts of our body healthy.  Well done Olivia. 

Dylan G from 5G
For being so focused and set on his tasks at
school and for his change of mindset when it
comes to Performing Arts

Leo Co 5G 
For beginning this term with such
enthusiasm and an inquiring mind. Keep
sharing your wonderful thoughts and ideas
Leo!

Alexander F Prep KB
For contributing to science discussion during
our Google Meets and sharing what he knows
about making things move . Keep up the great
work Alexander!

Nico 2M - Great effort in Italian workshops.

Alexis 3s - Great effort in Italian workshops.

Oliver Gray 4HW - Great effort in Italian workshops.

Ezra K from Prep S
For giving such a detailed retelling of the story
of Jesus’ birth and his expressive and
passionate storytelling.



During Terms 1, 2 and 3 students in Years Four, Five and Six have been preparing for, and
participating in Maths Competitions, aimed at challenging participants' maths problem solving

abilities.

The competitions are open to schools within Australia and New Zealand. Both Year 5 and 6
participate in the same contests.

The main aims of the Program include:
-Introducing students to important mathematical concepts

-Teaching major strategies and develop flexibility for problem solving
-Fostering creativity and ingenuity and strengthen intuition

-Stimulating enthusiasm and enjoyment of mathematics
-Providing for the satisfaction, joy and thrill of meeting challenge

Students at St Mary’s performed very well.
Maths Games - Year 4 

2 students in the top 20%
1 student in the top 25%

3  students in the top 30% 
5 students in the top 40% 
6 students in the top 50% 

Maths Olympiad - Year 5
1 student in the top 10%

2 students in the top 40%
1 student in the top 50% 

Maths Olympiad - Year 5
1 student in the top 10%
1 student in the top 20%

4  students in the top 30% 
4 students in the top 40% 
3 students in the top 50%

Bearing in mind much of the preparation was undertaken during Remote Learning, teachers are
very pleased with these results.

Alison Hall and Belinda Cheong

Maths Extension ProgramsMaths Extension Programs



Parents and/or caregivers, hold a significant role as the first educators of their children.
As a school community we have the potential to create a strong partnership where we
all actively advocate for and support our students in their learning journey. Therefore,

we want to share with you all our NAPLAN insights for 2021. 



Literacy 
Our School Improvement Plan involves building a culture of learning, student

empowerment and consistent and effective pedagogical practices across all areas of
school. Specifically in 2021, our whole-school collaborative inquiry has focused upon

responding to the question, ‘By the end of 2021, how can high quality tier 1 instruction
and explicit teaching of phonics and vocabulary combine to improve comprehension

as measured through growth data and data walls?’ This has allowed us to focus on
targeted reading growth. 



Our 2021 NAPLAN Year 3 results demonstrate significant school growth in reading and

spelling compared to 2019. As our main focus is to measure growth and ensure high
growth for all learners, we analyse how our Year 5 students have grown compared to
when they sat NAPLAN in Year 3 (relative growth). This also provides insight into the

impact of our literacy professional learning and school improvement. Our data shows
that we have moved more of our students from low or medium growth into high

growth compared to 2019, with 75% of students individually achieving medium to high
growth. We will continue to hold the strong belief that all students can achieve high

growth given the right support and ensure consistent and effective teaching practices
are continually implemented, reviewed and enhanced to meet the individual needs of

all learners. 





Mathematics 
In 2021 NAPLAN Year 5 results demonstrated positive growth, a continuous pattern

over the last five years. 74% of Year 5 students individually had medium to high growth
when comparing from their Year 3 scale scores to Year 5. In Year 3, our school mean has
remained close to the state, with an increase of students within or above the expected

level. We continue to focus on Tier 1 instruction and purposeful assessment to help
target student needs and develop consistent practices that build mathematical

knowledge, skills and proficiencies. 









NAPLAN InsightsNAPLAN Insights



WellbeingWellbeing

















Van Gogh Sunflower
Drawing Dakota  2P 









Van Gogh Pasta
Sunflower
Leo V PKB

Van Gogh
Sunflowers Print 

 Daniel P 1W
Van Gogh Pasta

Sunflower 
Mark J Prep KB 

Van Gogh Sunflower
Drawing  Eadie 2S

Van Gogh Sunflower
Construction 
Scarlett S  1W

Van Gogh
Sunflower Print 
 Jackson C  1MZ

Van Gogh Pasta
Sunflower 
Emily J PD

Interpretation of Van Gogh
Sunflowers 
Raffael 2P



Welcome 2022
Prep Families!

Prep 2022 Virtual
Information & Welcome

Evening!
21-10-2021, 7pm

Virtually join us by clicking the
"Join Google Meet" in your

calendar invite.



The year one's have been
exploring Term 4's Religious

Unit, JOY and have made
collages of everything that

brings them joy.

Things that bringThings that bring
me JOYme JOY



Congratulations to theCongratulations to the
Al Ayeck Family!Al Ayeck Family!

Welcome to the world Youliani
Born on 22nd of September

Her brothers love giving her cuddles.
Mum and Dad are overjoyed.





Counselling & YogaCounselling & YogaCounselling & Yoga






